
Blue Mountains Grammar School  
Newsletter Vol 15, 1st June, 2018 

 
 

FROM THE HEADMASTER  
 

Tommy Cuff Era Reunion  

Last Saturday, it was a pleasure to host the Tommy Cuff Reunion for students who attended BMGS 

during the period 1974 to 1982, when Tommy was the Head of BMGS. It was also a pleasure to 

welcome back former staff members Mr Ken Goodlet, former Deputy Head, and Mr John Fuller, 

former Head of the Junior School, who both worked under Tommy.  

 

The Alumni spoke with genuine fondness about the years they had spent at BMGS, their 

recollections of being in class and of the friendships made with staff and other students.  

 

I enjoyed spending time with them hearing their recollections and of their achievements and 

adventures since leaving BMGS, and finding out how well they are making their way in the world. It 

was evident that the skills acquired in those younger years at the School had equipped them with 

the flexibility, adaptability, independence, problem solving and relational abilities to embrace their 

futures, to succeed and to move forward on their journeys.   

 

Thank you to Mrs Marlene Plummer, Miss Anne Cranna, Mrs Sarah Dunstan, Mr Jack Dunstan and 

Mr Adrian Michielsen for all they did to ensure this Reunion was such an enjoyable event for 

members of our community. 

 

BMGS Foundation Daffodil Bulb and Bookstore Sale 

This, too, was a great success last Saturday morning with all the daffodil bulbs selling out over the 

course of the first two hours of operation. Those donated back to the School were planted by Year 7 

and 12 students in Tutor time yesterday. Thanks also to the students who òdonatedó their time to 

the digging of the garden beds last Friday in preparation for the planting of the bulbs under the 

watchful eye of Mr David Horwood. Many books were also sold. Thank you especially to Mr Denis 

Barratt, Mrs Wendy Quickenden, Mrs Marlene Plummer and Miss Anne Cranna for ensuring this 

event would be so successful. 

 

  



Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal 

Thank you to all students involved last Sunday morning. We had more than 120 students helping 

out, together with a good number of staff and many parents. More than $5,500 was collected by our 

students from the Wentworth Falls area.  

 

When our students returned to the PAC at the end of the morning and were counting what they had 

collected, I overheard several comments about the generosity of people in the community - some of 

the students had collected more than $200 each.  

 

A special thank you to Ms Danie Evans, Mrs Samantha Coultas, Mrs Elaine Manners, Mr Scott Bell, 

Mrs Alicia Michielsen and Ms Gillian Martin for all their work to ensure the day ran so smoothly. 

Thank you to the many other staff and parents who provided supervision and transport. 

 

One of the most important aspects of any School revolves around the notion of doing things for 

others. Last Sundayõs Red Shield Collection by our students was an example of the generosity of the 

BMGS community spirit in action. 

 

I commend our students for the way they conducted themselves, for their commitment to the day 

and for having represented the School so admirably. Many favourable comments were received from 

various community members regarding the manner in which our students presented themselves 

when greeting people at their homes. Central Blue Rotary Members are also very appreciative of the 

efforts of our students. 

 

Student Achievement 

Congratulations to Eloise Field (Year 11) who has been selected as a Junior Ambassador to 

represent the people of the City of the Blue Mountains to the people of Sanda City, Hyogo Prefecture, 

Japan.  Eloise will travel to Japan in the September holidays and carry out a number of activities in 

several secondary schools, as part of the BMCC Sister Cities program where her role will be to 

promote the Blue Mountains region and its people, and continue the work of the Committee to 

strengthen cultural ties between the two cities.  Congratulations, Eloise! 

 

Trevor Barman 

Headmaster 

 

 

FROM THE ACTING CHAPLAIN  
 

Towards Reconciliation 

This week is National Reconciliation Week (NRW) which was started by Reconciliation Australia in 

1996 to òcelebrate indigenous history and culture in Australia and foster reconciliation discussion 

and activitiesó. This yearõs theme for NRW is òdonõt make history a mysteryó and the campaign 

encourages all Australians to ask themselves: what are some of the things I donõt know about our 

shared history? This is a great starting point for conversations with one another and will hopefully 

lead to deeper engagement with Australiaõs true history and the oldest living culture in the world, 

that of Indigenous Australians.  

 

You may be asking, "What does NRW have to do with me?ó and, òWhat can I do about this in my own 

life?" The answers are complex but we should start by thinking simply and simply thinking about it. 

We may not all be personally to blame for the horrors associated with colonisation but the 

reconciliation process that can potentially bring healing through active understanding, can only occur 

if we all pursue it. In World Vision Australiaõs Reconciliation Action Plan 2016-2018, Tim Costello 

writes: 

 

òIn an unreconciled Australia we cannot adequately address racism and inequality. We 

cannot adequately deal with intergenerational trauma. We cannot create a culture of dignity 

and respect. Without true reconciliation, young minds and hearts cannot naturally flourish   



and realise their potential. That is why if we are to create real and lasting change for 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians we each must change the script.ó  

 

This call to each and every one of us is both personal and exciting; acknowledge and understand a 

history of hurt and then actively seek to restore broken relationships through the process of 

reconciliation. Christians are called to be reconciliatory, to restore harmony and settle differences, 

just as Jesus did when He gave His life for us. In Matthew 5:23-24 Jesus urges us to reconcile any 

broken relationships even before bringing offerings to God, this is how vital it is to reconcile with one 

another. As Australians, we must reconcile on behalf of those who came before us and understand 

that the trauma of the dispossessed, the stolen, the oppressed, and the abused, is not one that can 

be simply fixed or forgotten. We canõt get over it or around it; weõve got to work through it.  

 

Proverbs 28:13 says, òWhoever conceals his transgressions will not prosper, but he who confesses 

and forsakes them will obtain mercyó (CEV). In the case of national reconciliation we must not 

conceal the sins of the past and present, rather we acknowledge and confess them in order to 

obtain mercy from Christ who will then help us move forward. This doesnõt imply that everything will 

suddenly be OK after we seek forgiveness, however, if we donõt seek forgiveness then the future will 

not be OK. Christians by no means have a guilt free past in Australia and should be the first to pull 

the plank from their own eyes. I pray that NRW will not simply be a tokenistic back-patting exercise. I 

pray that we will genuinely seek the Lordõs and each otherõs forgiveness, and that He will reveal the 

many ways of moving forward towards true reconciliation for all Australians.   

 

L. Webb 

 
 

FROM THE PARENTSô AND FRIENDSô ASSOCIATION 
 

This year we will be holding a Spring Fair on Saturday, 15th September, as part of the Centenary 

Spring Festival.   

 

Our Fairs are always a wonderful community event, lots of fun for participants and patrons alike, and 

planning is well underway for this yearõs major event. 

 

Please mark the date in your diaries now ð we are looking forward to a fabulous event! 

 

There will be rides (including a Giant Slide, Jumping Castle and Dodgem Cars), stalls, displays and 

Picnic Races. 

 

There are many ways our parents 

can become involved and support 

this major P & F Fundraiser.  We 

will be seeking: 

¶ Volunteers to assist on 

stalls, or with the set-up 

and clean-up on the day 

¶ Stall òChampionsó ð if you 

have an idea for a stall, the 

Committee will help you put 

your volunteer roster 

together, or assist with 

provisions for the Stall. 

¶ Donations ð there will be 

several stalls for which donations would be welcome ð already the co-ordinators of the Giant 

Second Hand Book Stall are receiving boxes of wonderful books, so we are anticipating a 

fabulous Book Stall at the Fair.  We are also seeking donations of Bric-a-Brac for the White  



¶  Elephant stall, cakes for the cake stall, second hand clothes, childrenõs toys, jigsaw puzzles, 

milk/flour/cream/jam for the Devonshire Tea caf®é the list goes on, so please keep the Fair 

in mind if you are planning to ôde-clutterõ your cupboards/garages or you may be able to make 

food donations nearer the time of the event! 

Please keep checking these weekly Newsletters for updates on how you can be part of this major 

event! 
 

Parentsõ and Friendsõ Association Spring Fair Committee 

 

 

BMGS CENTENARY CELEBRATIONS  
 

Bulb and Book Drive 

We extend our sincere thanks to the BMGS community for their wonderful support of last weekendõs 

Bulb and Book Drive. 

 

1,000 bulbs were sold, with enough bulbs donated back to the School to fill the newly prepared beds 

at the bottom of the central drive, together with beds at both the Junior and Preparatory campuses. 

 

The Book Drive was also a tremendous success, and we thank the community for their support in 

their sales and also for their generous donations of books in the weeks leading up to the Drive. 

 

We particularly wish to thank Ms Wendy Quickendon, Mr. Denis Barrett, Mrs. Alison Collins, Mrs. Sally 

Wray, Miss Anne Cranna, Mrs. Marlene Plummer, Mrs. Olwen Groenewegen, Mrs. Elissa Drew and 

Zac Franklin, whose sterling efforts throughout the day, ensured such a successful Centenary event. 

 

Centenary Jackets 

The commemorative jackets 

are now arriving and are 

proving very popular. 

 

Orders for these jackets may 

only be placed up until the 

end of this term (June 29th) 

so donõt miss your 

opportunity to order your 

jacket.  Orders are to be 

placed via the Uniform Shop 

and are $45.00 each, 

regardless of size.  

 

The jackets have a very soft 

and warm fleece lining and 

are available in two colours 

(blue with a gold Centenary 

crest or black with a white Centenary crest).   

 

Mrs. Arrell has a number of sizes available for fitting in 

the Uniform Shop. 
 

BMGS Foundation Committee 

  



FROM THE ACTING DEPUTY HEAD ï HEAD OF SENIOR SCHOOL 
 

Centenary Daffodil Planting 

This week each student in Year 7 and Year 12 had the rare opportunity of 

planting a daffodil bulb on Coorah hill as a visceral way of being involved 

in the Schoolõs Centenary celebrations. These bulbs were kindly donated 

last Saturday during the Centenary Bulb Drive and this simple act of 

planting speaks powerfully of the process of education. Blue Mountains 

Grammar School is a place where students can flourish in community - 

but not without occasionally getting their hands dirty together!  

 

Daffodils are dependable repeaters which grow with more blooms each 

year and we look forward to seeing both Year 7 and 12 continue to 

flourish and grow in their time at BMGS and beyond.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Update 

The School Uniform is one of the most obvious and visible expressions of the Schoolõs identity 

around the campus and in the local community. This is never more important than in a Centenary 

year. I would like to begin by noting there has been a marked improvement in the way the school 

uniform is being worn and I would like to thank parents and carers for your support in this matter, as 

well as students.  

 

In the event a student is unable to be in the correct uniform for a genuine reason, for example when 

a blazer is being dry-cleaned, parents and carers are requested to provide a written note in your 

childõs diary or email to the studentõs Tutor.  

 

Recently students have been reminded of the need to arrive and depart from the school with a 

blazer on. Students involved in co-curricular activities are also required to depart from training in 

either full School uniform or full PE uniform. In the coming weeks students will also be reminded to 

ensure they are using a School backpack, such as those available from the Uniform Shop. 

 

Parents and carers may also be interested in the process which is followed in the event a student is 

not in correct uniform. Unless students have a genuine reason for not being in correct uniform, 

students will be issued a uniform demerit. After three uniform demerits have accumulated, for 

different uniform infringements, the student will be issued a Half-Friday Detention with written 

notification provided home which needs to be signed by a parent or carer to be returned to the 

studentõs Tutor. Of course, the intention here is not to issue detention but rather see student 

uniforms being worn appropriately.  

 

Lost Property 

At this time of the year I would also like to let parents and carers know there is a significant amount 

of clothing in Lost Property, including many items which will help students remain warm as winter 

approaches. Please speak to Ms Gillian Martin in Student Reception if you would like to check if your   



son or daughter has an item which may be found there. The majority of items with names clearly 

labelled tend to be reunited with their owners quickly.  

 

A. Beitsch 

 

 

FROM THE DEPUTY HEAD ï TEACHING & LEARNING 
 

Important dates for the Term 

Year 9 Parent/ Teacher interviews ð Tuesday, 12 th June 

 

The BMGS Studentsõ Statement:  Learning well 

As a school, we obviously want our students to learn well now and in the future. There are three main 

concepts we focus on in this ð critical thinking, being creative and being reflective. The complex and 

rapidly changing pace of 21st Century life means our students need to be innovate, creative, 

thoughtful and flexible thinkers who are prepared to challenge the status quo. Thinking that is 

productive, purposeful and intentional is the core of effective learning. In this article, I am going to 

focus on our students being critical thinkers. 

 

A Critical Thinker 

We are seeking to build in our students the capacity to apply increasingly sophisticated 

understanding of the processes they can use whenever they encounter problems, unfamiliar 

information and new ideas. This gradual development of thinking skills and strategies then increases 

a studentõs motivation for, and management of, their own learning. They become more confident and 

autonomous problem-solvers and thinkers. 

 

Critical thinking is fundamental to effective learning across the curriculum and in life beyond school. 

Critical thinking goes hand-in hand with creative thinking, however, we will look at them separately. A 

good way to distinguish between them is that Critical thinking is the thinking we do when we judge 

ideas. Critical thinking is at the core of most intellectual activity that involves students learning to 

recognise or develop an argument, use evidence in support of that argument, draw reasoned 

conclusions, and use information to solve problems. Examples of critical thinking skills are 

interpreting, analysing, evaluating, explaining, sequencing, reasoning, comparing, questioning, 

inferring, hypothesising, appraising, testing and generalising. As we foster a culture of thinking in our 

school, we use the òmaking thinking visibleó framework that seeks to name the various dispositions 

and skills needed to think critically. These have 

 

Qualities and skills we seek to foster at BMGS ð  

¶ Wondering 

¶ Building explanations 

¶ Uncovering complexity 

¶ Making connections 

¶ Reasoning with evidence 

¶ Forming conclusions 

¶ Considering alternate viewpoints 

 

When we think, these aspects are rarely isolated; they often happen in combination. However, we 

spend time in class using thinking routines and strategies that help make these types of thinking 

visible, so that they can transfer these skills into any situation.  

 

We want our students to be able to ask questions, critique culture, critique themselves, and then 

build positive responses that help them, and others, flourish. 

 

M. Hastie 

  



FROM THE HEAD OF MUSIC 
 

Blue Mountains Concert Band 

Blue Mountains Concert Band and Mountains Youth Band will be joined by a special guest artist, 

talented local musician and performer, Liam Gray, for their major concert for 2018 at the wonderful 

Blue Mountains Theatre. Favourites on the program include Jupiter from The Planets Suite, Theme 

from 2001 A Space Odyssey, Star Trek, Over the Rainbow and Game of Thrones, as well as some 

classic vocal pieces such as Blue Moon and Moon River, featuring Liam Gray. The concert will be 

held on Saturday, 16 th June at 7:30pm. 

 

Calling All Musicians 

Applications are open for the Sydney Symphony Orchestraõs 3-day Orchestral Workshop in 

Parramatta from 3rd to 5th October. Participants will be inspired and mentored by the SSO Fellows 

while preparing large orchestral works through rehearsals, sectionals and Masterclasses. This is 

suitable for student musicians in Years 4 to 12.  Contact education@sydneysymphony.com  

 

Richard Gill Presents a Voyage Of Musical Discovery 

Last Tuesday evening, Year 11 and 12 Elective Music students attended a concert at City Recital 

Hall featuring the Australian Classical and Romantic Orchestra and Ensemble Offspring.  Richard Gill 

AO, Artistic Director of the Australian Classical and Romantic Orchestra, compered the evening and 

shared his insights into the composerõs use of texture and timbre in the various works presented. 

  

Blue Mountains Youth Choir 

The Blue Mountains Youth Choir is open to students aged 10 to 16 years. The choir rehearses in 

Springwood on Wednesdays and in Katoomba on Fridays. For more information, phone 4751 1009 . 

 

Diary Dates 
Blue & Gold Anniversary and Debutante Ball: Saturday, 9th June - Chamber and Stage Band Musicians. 

The Vampires: Wednesday, 1st August ðYear 9 and 10 Elective Music 

 

D. Smith 

 

 

FROM THE HUMANITIES DEPARTMENT 
 

Year 9 Commerce Excursion To IKEA 

On Wednesday, 2nd May, the Year 9 Commerce class did not take place in A1, but instead at IKEA in 

Marsden Park. We were there to analyse IKEAõs business model, as part of our S.W.O.T. analysis 

assessment task.  

 

We left BMGS at lunchtime travelling in the School bus with Ms Haines at the wheel. The group 

began its exploration of the maze that is IKEA, looking for products on a list that we had prepared in 

a previous lesson. As we explored the store we were observing and taking notes on how well we 

thought IKEA lived up to their aims and values.  

 

We made judgements on how good their facilities 

were and how good their products appeared to 

be. We also looked at how motivated and trained 

IKEAõs staff are, and how their business compares 

to other businesses in this sector. 

 

We came to the conclusion that IKEA is a very 

successful business, functioning efficiently and 

employing helpful staff.  
  



When we managed to work our way through the warehouse maze, most of the class gathered at the 

small café near the exit, while we waited for the last few people to arrive.  
 

Overall, the excursion was a fun and enjoyable way to study Commerce in the real world, not just in a 

classroom. It was a great way to make the foundations of our assessment come alive. We look 

forward to our next Commerce adventure. 
 

Nicholas Hayes, Year 9 

 

 

FROM THE LEARNING ENRICHMENT DEPARTMENT 
 

A reminder that I will be in the Library Resource Centre (LRC) on Tuesdays 

this Term after school. This after school assistance is for homework help, 

however, can also include help in organising a study plan or just general 

assistance in organising your workload. 
 

If you are interested in attending, it is a great idea to contact me on email 

almichielsen@bmgs.nsw.edu.au so that I can best prepare for the time 

spent together. 
 

A. Michielsen 

 
 

FROM THE HEAD OF ENGLISH 
 

English Tutoring 

Students, take that next step in your English studies this Term. Come to English tutoring from 

3:15pm to 4:45pm on Tuesdays and Wednesdays in the LRC. Use the time to get help with that 

outstanding homework or assessment task, polish up your writing skills or catch up on your reading. 
 

G. Horne 
 

 

SENIOR SCHOOL CHESS INTERSCHOOL COMPETITION 
 

This week the Junior and Intermediate teams played at Montgrove College in Orchard Hills. The 

Junior team won three of their four games and the team this week consisted of Angus Herron, Oliver 

Drew, Max Anicic and Tien Attwater. The Intermediate team struggled against a strong Montgrove 

team gaining 1 of the 4 points. However, the quality of play from all our players was strong and their 

improving skill was clear in their games. The Intermediate players are Chloe Dance, Matilda Smith, 

Finley Hastie and Mirah Larkin. Together, the teams now have 14 out of a possible 16 points at the 

end of Round 2. Our teams play at home against Riverstone High this week. 
 

Again, a reminder that Chess is played in ST1 at lunchtimes on Tuesday and Wednesday during 

Terms 1 to 4. New players are welcome.  
 

C. Huxley 

MIC Chess 
 

 

RED SHIELD APPEAL  
 

More than 120 Blue Mountains Grammar students volunteered and doorknocked for the Red Shield 

Appeal on Sunday, 27 th May.  In just a couple of hours, they raised just over $5,500 for the Salvation 

Army. The weather was perfect this year and everyone who doorknocked had a great time.  

  

mailto:almichielsen@bmgs.nsw.edu.au


Special mention must be made of Allegra 

Dunning, in Year 5, who, while too young 

to doorknock, came in and spent her 

Sunday morning counting money and 

bagging it up for banking. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I extend a massive thank you to all the parents who helped 

drive their children to various locations in Wentworth Falls on 

the day.  

 

I also thank Mrs. Samantha Coultas, 

Mrs. Alicia Michielsen and Mrs. Elaine 

Manners for helping on the day.  

 

 

Thank you to all staff who also helped out in a variety of ways, including Mr. Scott Bell and especially 

Ms Gillian Martin, who collected so many permission notes. 

 

D. Evans 

Head of Ziele House 

 

 

 

FROM THE UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Athletics Singlets 

A reminder to return your studentõs hired Athletics Singlet (washed) to the Uniform Shop as soon as 

possible.  There is a $5.00 refund for returned singlets. 

 

K. Arrell 

  


